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What is Per Capita Apportionment? 

 

Through the end of September, our members have contributed $1,257  

toward our Per Capita Apportionment. Unfortunately, our cost in 2019 will 
be about $6,750. Is Per Capita Apportionment the equivalent of Member-
ship Dues? Is it a tax? Definitely not. A definition recommended by the  

Office of the General Assembly and approved by the 207th General  

Assembly:  "Per Capita is an opportunity for all communicant members of 
the Presbyterian Church through the governing bodies to participate  

equally, responsibly, and interdependently by sharing the cost of coordina-
tion and evaluation of mission; of performing ecclesiastical, legislative, and 
judicial functions that identify a reformed church, while at the same time 
strengthening the sense of community among all Presbyterians." 

 

The history of Per Capita goes back to at least the mid-1800's. A plan of 
mileage was adopted by the General Assembly to defray the costs of  

commissioners attending the General Assembly meeting. Uses of per capita 
have been broadened through the years. One of the major uses still remains, 
to cover the expenses of those we send to represent us at meetings of our 
governing bodies. Another important use is to operate our judicial system. 

 

For 2019, the per capita apportionment for us is $35.70 per member 
("per capita" is Latin meaning each person), broken down as $21.35 for the 
Presbytery of the Twin Cities Area, $5.40 for The Synod of Lakes and  

Prairies, and $8.95 for the General Assembly. These amounts will allow 
each of these governing bodies to conduct their essential functions; the bare 
minimum that makes us Presbyterian. The Mission work that makes us 
Christians is above and beyond this amount. Each congregation is  

challenged to contribute at least 10% of their operating budget toward the 
mission work of the Presbytery, Synod, and General Assembly. 

 

To those members who have already contributed toward the per capita ap-
portionment, please accept our thanks. To those who have not, we invite 
each member to contribute at least the amount of per capita, in addition to 
the amount that they would otherwise contribute. This will allow your  

Session to use the maximum amount possible for the Mission of our  

congregation, the Presbytery, the Synod, and the General Assembly. If you 
are able to contribute more than “your share”, that will help cover the per 
capita for some members who are unable to contribute an additional 
amount. Thank you for reading this article and considering a donation  

toward per capita. 

 

              The Stewardship & Finance Committee 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Musical Community Outreach at Trinity 

This year’s piano recital by Peter Arnstein attracted 110 concertgoers, about 60 of which were 

unknown to me or Peter.  Maybe, just maybe, a few of them will come back some Sunday and 

check us out.  A big thank you to all who helped out.   

Brad Wright 
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If you would like to put your knitting or crocheting to great use, 

we are in need of prayer shawls.  They are so comforting to 

those who receive them.   

Just drop them off at the church office.   

Thank you! 

Children’s Choir will meet for children in Ignite (grades 2nd—6th), 

at 6:00 pm to 6:25 pm., prior to Ignite.  

Also, Pre-K through 6th grade will be Sunday mornings at  

9:30 am.  Please join us! 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Miriam Griffiths. 
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Meet Your Elder ~ Kathleen Sego 

Hello, I am a new Elder.  I was asked to write of my passions.  I 
started early developing my empathy for people.  My aunt had a 
restaurant in inner Chicago.  My aunt lived in my grandmother’s 
home in the west suburbs.  A young family was down on their luck.  
Everyone was welcome.  The young family came out.  I loved their 
two babies.  Children have always been important to me.  I use to 
say I wanted 50 children until I found some pain was involved.  
Lewis and I have four sons and at last a daughter.   
 
Another passion was when I heard “10 Tons” sung by Tennessee Ernie Ford.  It spoke 
of “the company store”.  I asked my dad what that meant and he explained the  
exploitation of the miners.  I saw the unequal treatment of the poor in Chicago and 
read of the unfair treatment of the Japanese Americans and the German Americans 
during WWII.  I was the only one in my high school class in SC that was upset and 
the teacher couldn’t explain to my satisfaction how you could treat Americans that 
way.  I couldn’t see how in the South that races needed separate bathrooms and  
water fountains yet they could play together.  I was a sociologist in training, which I 
did teach.  As I have aged, I believe I haven’t lost my earlier passions but now feel 
that our closed-minded thinking and tendency to prejudge people and failure to  
listen, really listen to each other is our current need.  God was clear that loving those 
who you see as not deserving is our Christian duty.  Be generous, loving, and let your 
behavior shine as a testimony to the charity in your heart. 

Healing and Wholeness/All Saints' Day worship service 
on Thursday November 1st at 7 p.m.    What is a service 
of Healing and Wholeness?  According to the Book of 
Common Worship, "Healing was an integral part of the  

ministry of Jesus which the church has been called to contin-
ue as one dimension of its concern for the wholeness of peo-
ple. Through services for wholeness, the church enacts in 
worship its ministry as a healing community."  In other 
words, this service is a space for quiet reflection, peace, rec-
onciliation, forgiveness, restoration, and God's abundant 
grace . 

Worship Attendance for the  

Month of October  

 

Oct. 7 ~ 55              Oct. 21 ~  Unavailable 

Oct. 14 ~  82             Oct. 28 ~ 74 
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News from the Deacons 

On Sunday, September 30, 2018, the Deacons, led by Moderator Sara Finn, set up tables in 

the Welcome Area to meet their kindred spirit groups.  Introductions were made, refreshments 

provided, and contact information reviewed and updated.   

 

During the upcoming year, the following Deacons will pair up to be available to and provide 

support for Trinity members: 

 

Individuals and families with last names starting with:  

  A-D will be served by Lori Anderson & Mary Jaros.   

       E-H will be served by Rita Thomas & Catherine Strum. 

       I-Q will be served by Bob Anderson & Eveline Suh 

       R-Z will be served by Doug and Evie Ryden.   

Deacons and Trinity staff will be served by Sara Finn. 

 

Over the next month, Deacons will be reaching out to their Kindred Spirits members who they 

haven’t already spoken with.  Members are encouraged to contact their Deacons if a need or 

concern arises. 

 

Bob Anderson, 651-578-9367, andersonrobert@comcast.net 

Lori Anderson, 612-381-4738, lbande@comcast.net 

Sara Finn, 651-714-9510, snfinn@comcast.net 

Mary Jaros, 651-714-9017, mcarrol2010@hotmail.com 

Doug Ryden, 651-578-1521, muldoon44@icloud.com 

Evie Ryden, 651-578-1521, dneryden@msn.com 

Rita Thomas, 612-619-2181, ritaathomas6@gmail.com 

Catherine Strum, 651-382-0543, Catherine.strum@outlook.com 

Eveline Suh, 651-284-2122, evelinengati@yahoo.com 
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 Adult Christian Education 

There is one remaining Adult Education Class on the Belhar Confession, Sunday,  

November 4, at 9:00 am.   

The Scrip’s program offers gift cards from hundreds of stores, gas stations, 
hotels, spas, movie theaters, etc.  The price is the value of the card but the 
church gets a rebate of between 2% and 9% (or even 12% in some cases) 
of the price.  You get the full value of your gift cards and the church earns 

between 2% and 9%.  SO the church can make some money from each gift card bought through 
the program for items you would buy anyway. Perfect for Graduations, Birthdays, Weddings.  

The process is simple.  Review the vendor list to get an idea for the gift cards you would like to 
purchase. Turn in your completed order form with check payable to the church to the office.  If 
our orders are entered on Monday, we can have the gift cards to distribute on Sunday.  Orders will 
be due to the church office on the first Sunday of the month (orders will be placed on Monday).   

“Shopping Made Easier With Scrip!”    Scrip Orders Due  Nov.5 

                  

Intergenerational Band is back! 

 

If you missed playing in the “Intergenerational Band” back 

in April, and would really like the opportunity to,  here’s 

your chance! On Sunday, December 16th, the 

“Intergenerational Band” will play Advent/Christmas songs 

for the Prelude and Postlude (maybe during the service 

too). 

The Intergenerational Band is for anyone between 4th 

grade and up who is playing/has played a musical instrument (no kazoos this time around!) 

Rehearsals will be held immediately after the worship service on Sunday, December 2 and 

Sunday, December 9...approximately from 11:15-12:00. 

  

John Griffiths will be leading/conducting this band. Please contact John if you are interested 

and would like more information: griffitjj@gmail.com 
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Theologically curious high school students are invited to apply  
before January 1, 2019 for the 2019 Lux Summer Theological In-

stitute at Presbyterian-related Monmouth College (Monmouth, IL).  
 

Funded by the Lilly Endowment, the Lux Institute is an opportunity 
for students to engage with a topic of global importance and partici-
pate in a living-learning community through study, worship, service, 
recreation, and vocational exploration.  

It's FREE! All expenses for the two-week program are cov-
ered , with the exception of travel. A free shuttle to/from Chicago 
airports is provided. 

                     Lux Summer Theological Institute for Youth 

A Place at the Table: Thinking Theologically about Hunger and  
Poverty 

Sunday, June 16-Sunday, June 30, 2019 

  
Why are some people hungry while others have more than  

enough food? 

Are Christians called to respond to the needs of the poor? 

Is it possible to have a world without poverty and hunger? 

 

ECUMENICAL THANKSGIVING  

SERVICE 

Join in fellowship with your brothers and 

sisters in Christ as Christian churches in 

Woodbury gather together to celebrate this  

Thanksgiving season. 

A representative from the Christian Cup-

board Emergency Food Shelf will speak as well as a representative of 

the  Mayorôs office. 

 

The entire family is welcome—there will be a message for  

children during the service.  A donation will be taken for the Christian 

Cupboard Emergency Food Shelf. 

 

Date:  Wed., November 21 

Time:  7:00 pm 

Location:  St. Ambrose Catholic Community 

4125 Woodbury Drive, Woodbury, MN, 651-714-1058 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001xSY3STKzpyFaeNOuVvWiS1405ygw0lzMgDYpiEr-TLM51UfZSY7m7fkPZCcUxlDek663ayqQmLBsxSbz7bHXW7xGJ2FxPlNfxhG6D5jzUvDepIYv57gEuKMSkyHQ_KspGicyj2aqS6Ml3nDLbl2tynUH2T5Rtl6kPEe7ZXSCSrbRnO0k25JTqHYjnEkk1v_JbhnOwtiZDS0uxcnRg45d7qKEq_5ODtyGrCI1
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001xSY3STKzpyFaeNOuVvWiS1405ygw0lzMgDYpiEr-TLM51UfZSY7m7fkPZCcUxlDek663ayqQmLBsxSbz7bHXW7xGJ2FxPlNfxhG6D5jzUvDepIYv57gEuKMSkyHQ_KspGicyj2aqS6Ml3nDLbl2tynUH2T5Rtl6kPEe7ZXSCSrbRnO0k25JTqHYjnEkk1v_JbhnOwtiZDS0uxcnRg45d7qKEq_5ODtyGrCI1
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001xSY3STKzpyFaeNOuVvWiS1405ygw0lzMgDYpiEr-TLM51UfZSY7m7fkPZCcUxlDek663ayqQmLBsxSbz7bHXW7xGJ2FxPlNfxhG6D5jzUvDepIYv57gEuKMSkyHQ_KspGicyj2aqS6Ml3nDLbl2tynUH2T5Rtl6kPEe7ZXSCSrbRnO0k25JTqHYjnEkk1v_JbhnOwtiZDS0uxcnRg45d7qKEq_5ODtyGrCI1
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001xSY3STKzpyFaeNOuVvWiS1405ygw0lzMgDYpiEr-TLM51UfZSY7m7fkPZCcUxlDek663ayqQmLBsxSbz7bHXW7xGJ2FxPlNfxhG6D5jzUvDepIYv57gEuKMSkyHQ_KspGicyj2aqS6Ml3nDLbl2tynUH2T5Rtl6kPEe7ZXSCSrbRnO0k25JTqHYjnEkk1v_JbhnOwtiZDS0uxcnRg45d7qKEq_5ODtyGrCI1
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001xSY3STKzpyFaeNOuVvWiS1405ygw0lzMgDYpiEr-TLM51UfZSY7m7fkPZCcUxlDek663ayqQmLBsxSbz7bHXW7xGJ2FxPlNfxhG6D5jzUvDepIYv57gEuKMSkyHQ_KspGicyj2aqS6Ml3nDLbl2tynUH2T5Rtl6kPEe7ZXSCSrbRnO0k25JTqHYjnEkk1v_JbhnOwtiZDS0uxcnRg45d7qKEq_5ODtyGrCI1
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Trinity Presbyterian Program Financial Summary Thru month of Sep-2018 

 Month Actual YTD Actual YTD Budget Annual Budget 

Total Program Donations $18,245.89 $167,867.77 $183,877.96 $245,170.60 

Total Program Expenditures $18,055.67 $181,020.61 $188,322.59 $251,996.64 

Donations Less Expenses $190.22 ($13,152.84) ($4,444.63) ($6,826.04) 

Checking Roll Forward Add $250.00 $2,000.00 $2,250.00 $3,000.00 

Income Less Expenses $440.22 ($11,152.84) ($2,194.63) ($3,826.04) 

     

Mortgage Fund Donations $4,203.64 $40,520.14   

Mortgage Expense $6,269.32 $56,423.88   

Mortgage Balance $390,554.03    

Don’t forget to turn your clocks 

back on ~ 

November 4, 2018 

For anyone who likes to craft and would like 
to socialize with others,  we will be starting a 
crafting circle  on Monday evenings, from  
6-8 pm. Bring whatever you are working on 
and work on it here with other crafters while 
chatting and getting to know each other  
better.   Knitting, crocheting, cross stitching, 
latch hooking...  If you have friends you would 
like to bring,  feel free. If you can only make 
it for an hour, that’s fine.  If you can only 
make it every other week, that’s fine.   
  
If you don’t have anything to work on,  the church could always use prayer 
shawls.  
 
 

It should be fun crafting with people who share your interests.   Hope to 
see you there!  
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TRINITY PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

2125 TOWER DRIVE 

WOODBURY, MN  55125 

651-738-0045 

˴˲˩ˮ˩˴˹Ν˳ ˭˩˳˳˩˯ˮ ˳˴ˡ˴˥˭˥ˮ˴˚ 

˧̗̒̏̉̎̇ ̉̎ ˣ̈̒̉̓̔ˍ 

˳̈́̒̉̎̇ ˧̏̄Ν̓ ˬ̖̏̅ˌ 

˴˲˩ˮ˩˴˹Ν˳ ˶˩˳˩˯ˮ ˳˴ˡ˴˥˭˥ˮ˴˚ 

˴̏ ̂̅ ́ ̖̉̂̒́̎̔ ́̎̄ ̎̒̔̒̉̎̇̕̕ 

̙̃̏̍̍̎̉̔̕ ̖̉̎̉̔̉̎̇ ́̌̌ ̇̅̎̅̒́̔̉̏̎̓  

̉̎̔̏ ́ ̄̅̅̐̅̒  

̒̅̌́̔̉̏̎̓̈̉̐ ̗̉̔̈ ˪̅̓̓̕ ˣ̈̒̉̓̔ˌ 

 
Pastor  Rev. Dr. April Davis Campbell 
trinitywoodburypastor@gmail.com, C:  763-913-4007 
 
Kim Vangsgard—Office Administrator 
admin@trinitywoodbury.org, 651-738-0045 
 
Director of Music—Jane Wasiluk 
hansonjane736@gmail.com, C: 651-233-3499 
 
Choir Director—Neal Strand 
nealstrand@icloud.com, 651-303-2293 

 

Come join  

us on: 

 

www.trinitywoodbury.org 

 

TRINITY STAFF 


